City of Hamilton
210 Walton Street
Po Box 112
Hamilton, Ga 31811
706-628-5321 Fax 706-628-9520
Mayor Ransom Farley
May 8, 2023 Minutes

Open Session by Mayor Farley
Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Farley
Invocation dene by Alvin Howard

Approval of April 10, 2023 Minutes were approved, Mayor Pro-Tem Whearley made the motion to
approve, Council Howard 2™, Vote unanimous. Council Allen absent.

Fire Report- Justin Oliver report last month they had 17 fire related calls, 9 other calls for service. The
morning of Affair in the Square we had a structure fire on Fortune Hole Rd. Noticed they are running out
of air cylinders, requesting 2 more. Raffle started May 1, and will end May 10. Councilor Howard made
the motion to purchase 2 air cylinders, Councilor Fields 2™ the suggestion. Vote unanimous.

Water/Sewer Report- Ben Hood reported that sewer line bust on Barnes Mill Rd. behind someone
house, they were able to repair.

Maintenance Report — Terrence reported everything going well nothing major to report.

Police Report- Eric Weiss report they conducted a community presentation at Columbus State
University on April 22™. Sgt Walden and Chief will be at Carver middle school tomorrow to conduct
another one. He would like to thank everyone who came out to Affair on the Square which was a
successful event. Same number of calls reported even with full time officer being out. Chief reported the
update DOT list of roads. They are making Mobley Rd. a school zone 25 mph.

New Business-

Amending Hamilton Sign Ordinance by Lee Sallas was brought mayor and council to look through. After
reading and if you any change we will use and vote upon.

Councilor Whearley made the council aware that a customer purchase 10 to 12 acres on Fortune Hole
Rd. are wanting to run and boar city water under Hwy 27 and the cost will be on them. The City of

Hamilton will make sure all inspections are in place and complete.

Citizen Carmen Curtis Wright express her concern along with other citizens about availability to go live
stream.

Mayor Farley and Councilors would like to thank everyone who participated in the event on the square.



